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Purpose of the visit and results. The funded visit was June 5-14, 2013 at the Observatoire de la Côte d'Azur, in Nice, France.  These dates included the workshop on Asteroid Spectroscopy in Support of Gaia (ASSG; http://assg2013.sciencesconf.org/), which I helped organize and host (I was the head of the organizing committee). The workshop was a success, the participants represented all the major ground-based observatories and space-based telescopes including Spitzer and Hubble.  We capitalized on the results of the workshop by refining a program of asteroid spectroscopy complementary to Gaia’s observations. 

Our primary goal during this visit was to insure this program of asteroid spectroscopy included the necessary elements to address the critical science questions. The week following the workshop, Drs. Campins, Tanga and Delbo identified the most suitable laboratory and telescope facilities available, coordinated with the different research teams involved, and informed interested groups that could not attend the workshop. We emphasized infrared spectra of asteroids that will be complementary to Gaia observations. In addition, the asteroid spectra must be complemented with laboratory spectra. More specifically, the effects of “space weathering” must be characterized to allow appropriate comparisons between asteroid and meteorite spectra. We successfully identified three groups that will carry out the laboratory work, one in France headed by Rosario Brunetto, one in Great Britain headed by Neil Bowles and one in Canada headed by Edward Cloutis.  

